Burnaby Tennis Club

Annual General Meeting 
Wednesday, November 26, 2014

Location - Burnaby Rugby Club Clubhouse

Draft Minutes

Board of Directors and Staff Present                         
George McLachrie – President
Bev Olson, Social Director

Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President

Eng Choo – Director at Large

Ron Leung – Men’s League Director

David Pel, Treasurer

Val Cuthbert Secretary 

David Yang – Office Manager
Glenn Richards – Head Tennis Pro

 Absent

Barbara Docherty – Junior Development

Mary Flynn, Ladies League Director 

1.  Welcome and Call to Order 

2.  The Quorum was verified with over 30 members. 

The meeting was chaired by George McLachrie, President of the Burnaby Tennis Club Board of Directors. 

A motion was put forward to adopt the 2014 Agenda by David Griffiths,  Motion  approved.              

3.  A motion was put forward to adopt the minutes of the February 26, 2014 Annual General Meeting by Anthony Mazzucco.   Motion approved. 

4.  There was no business arising from the previous minutes. 
5.  Presentation of the Financial Statements and Discussion.  
· Financial Statements Attached at the End of the minutes. 
· Approximately $400,000 is required to replace the bubble, lighting, furnace and grade beam.   This is only an estimate.  There has been no formal estimate received at this time.  

· The previous club president, Larry Melnyck advised that he received a quote of $200,000.00 from the Farley Group for the bubble replacement.  This did not include replacement of the furnace and grade beam.    

· Due diligence in obtaining formal quotes will take place at a later date. 

6. Motion for BTC’s Restricted Funds.   (See attached)

· The club sets aside $30,000.00 per year for the bubble replacement.  

This includes the bubble, lighting, furnace and the grade beam.  
· A motion was put forward by Lawrence Kumar to set aside $30,000.00 per year in a restricted fund for the replacement of the bubble, lighting, furnace and grade beam.  Cynthia Gomez moved to approve this motion.  David  Griffiths              seconded the motion.   Motion Approved.  
· Jackie Brown moved to accept the Financial Statements.  Al Gasbarri seconded the motion.  Motion approved.  
7.  Questions arising from Director’s Reports distributed to members week of November 24th, 2014.    (Reports attached at the end of the minutes)

1.  How does the City of Burnaby fit into the Club?  

· The City of Burnaby owns the courts; we own the bubble, heat and lights. 

· The City owns the nets.

2. I heard that there might be mold in the Bubble.

· We have had the bubble tested and are waiting for the full quotations. 

· We will have the bubble cleaned when it is down.  

· It is not a risk at this time and the Fraser Health is aware of the Club’s progress.  

3. Does the club have a summary of the money that the club has received from 

Guests.  Would it be possible to increase the number of times that a guest could use the courts per month?  

· The club will not be increasing the number of times that a guest can use the courts this season.  

· Action Item.  Provide summary of money collected from guests.

7. Election of the Directors 

The following positions are for a two year term

Vice President -  Lawrence Kumar was elected by acclimation.

Treasurer – David Pel was elected by acclimation.

Secretary - Val Cuthbert was elected by acclimation.

Men’s League Director – Ron Leung was elected by acclimation.

Junior Development Director – Barb Docherty was elected by acclimation. 
Tournament Director - Tony Mazzucco was elected by acclimation. 

Director at Large - There were no nominations for this position. 

Operations Director – Graham Youde was elected by acclimation.

President – George McLarchie was elected by acclimation.  

The remaining positions have one year left and are up for election in November 2015.

Membership Director 

Social Director

Ladies League Director 

Other Business:

There were no additional items brought forward by members at this time. 

The next Annual General Meeting will be held November, 2015. 
